

23 January 2015

15/190

Mr Kyle Rainsford fyi-request-2388-01dbfb00@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Kyle

I refer to your Official Information Act request received by Police on 13 January 2015 for information about revenue estimates for the reduced speeding tolerance introduced the 2014/15 summer holiday period.

You requested:

 Any predictions or estimates of the likely revenue from Police's reduced tolerance for road speeding operated over the summer period 2014-2015.

Police do not receive any "revenue" from speed camera infringement notices and offence proceedings. Police's focus is on influencing a change in behaviour of drivers to prevent offences that impact on the safety of them and other road users, not on any fees imposed as a result of infringement notices issued for offences committed.

All fees paid to Police for speeding infringements are transferred into the Government's Consolidated Fund.

Police do not make predictions or estimates of the likely revenue from speed camera revenue, therefore this part of your request is refused pursuant to Section 18(e) of the Official Information Act 1982 as the information you have requested does not exist.

You have the right to complain to the Ombudsman to seek an investigation and review of my decision if you are not satisfied with the way I have responded to your request.

Yours sincerely

Inspector Peter McKennie
Acting National Manager Road Policing
Police National Headquarters